
Communications between Prestatyn TC and Simon Edge 

08/02/2013 

  

Response 1 of 2 

Further to my email of 21 January 2013, I am writing in response to your email of 17 January 2013 in which 

you requested: 

"A copy of the communication/s from Prestatyn (and Meliden) Town Council to Mr S. Edge for Auditor 

General. Plus the response/s from Mr S. Edge for Auditor General. As referred to by below document, 

please...19.10.12 Wales Audit Office - Mr S. Edge for Auditor General..." 

I attach a copy of Mr Edge's letter of 19 October 2012. 

With regard to the first sentence of your request, we do not hold information that meets your description. Mr 

Edge's letter was a response to a letter from Prestatyn Town Council of 10 October 2012 to the Auditor 

General rather than to Mr Edge. It appears that you may have intended to request the Council's letter to the 

Auditor General, but to ensure that I consider the correct information I must ask you to clarify whether that 

is the case.  

Yours sincerely, 

Martin Peters 

 

Response 2 of 2 

Thank you for your email of 9 February 2013 with which you clarify that you seek "a copy of the original 

letter by Mr Nigel Acott/Prestatyn (and Meliden) Town Council to the Auditor General on 10 October 2012".  

I attach a copy of the letter from Mr Acott to the Auditor General, which meets your request. 

I have redacted some information from the letter and have not supplied the copy email referred to in the 

letter as this is third party personal information and disclosure would breach the first data protection 

principle. The redacted and withheld information falls within the exemption from disclosure provided by 

section 40(2) of the Freedom of Information Act (by virtue of section 40(3)(a)(i) of the Act). 

If you wish to complain about my handling of your request, please email or write to me. 

I must also refer you to section 50 of the Freedom of Information Act under which you may apply to the 

Information Commissioner for a decision on whether or not your request has been dealt with in accordance 

with the Act. The Information Commissioner's contact details are: 

Information Commissioner's Office               

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow 

Cheshire SK9 5AF 

email : casework@ico.gsi.gov.uk 

mailto:casework@ico.gsi.gov.uk


Tel: 01625 545745 

Fax: 01625 524510 

You should note, however, that the Information Commissioner would normally expect you to have 

exhausted our internal complaints procedures before dealing with such an application. Further guidance 

may be found on the Information Commissioner's website http://www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk 

Yours sincerely, 

Martin Peters 

 

http://www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk/







